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Village of Teslin
October 10, 2017

Regular Council Meeting

Minutes

Meeting #18- 17

Members Present:    Mayor Clara Jules

Councilor Gord Curran 

Councilor Denise Johnston 

Councilor Lance Saligo 

Councilor Trevor Sallis

Member Absent: Trevor Sallis

Public Present: Fire Volunteer Chief, James Smarch

Mayor Clara Jules called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
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Village of Teslin
October 23, 2017

Regular Council Meeting

Minutes

Meeting #19- 17

Members Present:    Mayor Clara Jules

Councilor Gord Curran 

Councilor Denise Johsnton

Member Absent: Councilor Lance Saligo

Councilor Trevor Sallis

Public Present:      MLA, Stacey Hassard

Mayor Clara Jules called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
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Prepared by:

Shelley Hassard, CAO 

Cole Hunking, Public Works Foreman
Administration Report

November 2017

TESLIN ROADS

Roads are in winter driving condition.

SOLID WASTE FACILITY (LANDFILL)

The landfill fees and fines are listed in the Teslin Post, available at the Village office, posted at

the landfill and on our website. If you would like to review the bylaw please stop by or call the

Village Office.

The bin system is ready to go! Construction waste, metal, and appliance areas of the landfill will

be closed to the public and the public will drop these waste streams into designated bins that are

setup near the household waste bin. Arrangements can be made with the Village office for

commercial vehicles to continue have access to the designated areas.

An average of one refuse bin a week is being sent to Whitehorse landfill for disposal. Everyone is

encouraged to do recycling at home and at work to reduce the amount of material that goes to the

landfill.

LAGOON AND SEWER SYSTEM

All systems are in good working order. Please be aware and careful on what is being flushed

down the system. Cleaning and inspecting of the sewer lines has begun is complete and we are

reviewing all inspection videos and will be planning scheduled maintenance repairs for next

season.

WATER QUALITY/ WATER DELIVERY

The Water Treatment Plant (WTP) is in good working condition.

Please ensure that pathways to the water fill spouts are clear and sanitary for safe water delivery.

Please notify us if you will be away and not requiring water delivery. Kindly ensure that spouts &

tank whistles are in good working order and lids closed to help avoid water overflow.

We have trained more staff on our water truck and delivery system so we have a few backup

operators to help ensure our delivery system operates smoothly.

With the changing weather please keep your driveway accessible for the water truck.



Administration Report

November 2017

DOG CONTROL

Please ensure your pets are secure on your property. We take dog control very serious and are

actively pursuing loose dogs, our public works staff do patrol for stray dogs 7 days a week! If you

have stray dogs wandering on your property, please call the Village office.

The community dog spay program is still available. Please call the Village office for more

information and to make arrangements to use this program.

RECREATION BUILDINGS

Winter programming is in full swing check out the recreation calendar. Save the date, Christmas

Hay ride and light contest is scheduled for December 13th.

Hockey Arena ice is being prepared and will be ready to use over the next few weeks. If you are

interested in registering for Adult Hockey please drop by the Village office.

Due to low usage of the curling rink we will not be installing ice this fall, we would consider

installing ice after December if there is interest in curling.

OTHER

911 is working in Teslin if you have a fire emergency you can call 911 or 390-2222 to reach our

volunteer fire department.

Marina is closed for the season.

2018 Provisional budget will be presented to Council for approval at the next Council meeting on

December 11, 2017.



November 2017 Recreation Report
News and Highlights 

from your 

Recreation Programmer

-- Kelsey Hassard
Rec Programmer

Contact

Information

Email:

teslinrec@teslin.ca

Phone: 867-335-4250

Facebook:

Teslin Recreation

I hope everyone is staying warm!

November has been a busy month as we all get ready for

the Holiday Season. There were many new events this

month that had a wonderful turnout.

Seniors have been busy, they held Seniors Games at the

recplex and seniors from other Yukon Communities as

well as Atlin came to participate. It was great to see so

many seniors out being active and social! They also held

their annual Seniors Christmas Bazaar. It was great to see

so many locals showing off their talents at the bazaar.

Rod Van Avery was kind enough to volunteer and lead a

paint night. It was wonderful to see so many people

express themselves through art. It was interested to see

the different interpretations of the same painting, the

pieces that people created were just amazing.

We had a special after school sports this month. Sarah

Walz with the Yukon Aboriginal Sport Circle came out and

taught the younger kids some arctic sports! The kids had

a fun time trying things like seal walk, arm pull, and the

high kick. Thank you to Sarah for coming out and

spending time with Teslin.

We have officially started Kids in the Kitchen. It is great

to have the kids back in the kitchen and creating fun and

yummy recipes. The younger kids come on Thursdays

from 3:30 to 5:00 and the older kids come on Mondays

from 3:30 to 5:00.

Archery with Sam has also started this month. If any

adults would like to give it a shot come by the rec centre

at 5:00 on Wednesdays to try it out. Kids shoot from 3:30

to 5:00 and then it’s the adults turn!
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Boys club is changing days! Boys club will now be on

Thursdays so it doesn’t interfere with hockey practice. It

will still be from 6:00 to 8:30. The boys are doing some

really cool projects, such as making knives and sheaths.

Girls club is every Friday from 6:00 to 8:00 in the

mezzanine. It is great to see some new girls participating

in girls club this month. They always have a fun time

doing try not the sing challenges, making candles, and

playing games.

Youth club is every Friday from 8:00 to 10:30 in the

mezzanine. The youth are really enjoying having some

time to relax and have fun. The current game of choice

for youth club is hide and seek!

Despite Kaitlin moving away, she is still coming to Teslin

every Tuesday 5:30 – 6:30 to teach yoga , stop by the

mezzanine and try it out, no experience needed!

Volleyball is every Tuesday from 7:00 to 9:00 at the

school. It is great to see so many members of the

community come out to be active and have some fun.

Thanks to the RCMP members for volunteering their time

during this activity.

Badminton is every Thursday from 7:00 to 9:00 at the rec

center. Come and try it out for a surprisingly good

workout!

Amber is still running exercise classes every Monday from

5:30 to 6:30 at the school. Drop in for an amazing work

out!

As always keep an eye out for the rec calendar for new

and exciting events and programming!





Teslin’s New Volunteer 
Recognition Program

Starting July 1st!
Big prizes to be awarded each year! 

Track Hours within local groups 
Coordinator for each group reports 
on hours & activity to VOT Admin

In May of each year, the information 
gets sent to a Joint Council meeting 

for the decision making and on every 
July 1st we will announce the winner!

Just reminding you to let 
VOT know your volunteer 

hours so we can keep track 
for the volunteer of the 

year program!

When: Every Tuesday

Where: at the Recreation Centre

For questions or concerns, please contact

Kelsey Hassard at 335-4250 or teslinrec@teslin.ca



YOGA

Every Tuesday

5:30 – 6:30 PM

Mezzanine 

We have yoga mats - just 

bring yourself!



December Schedule 

Mondays: Grade 4 -9 After School Sports (3:30 - 5:00) at the Rec Center

Tuesdays: K4 - Grade 4  After School Sports (3:30-5:00) at the Rec Center

Wednesdays: Grade 4 -9 After School Sports (3:30 - 5:00) at the Rec 
Center

Thursdays: K4- Grade 4 After School Sports (3:30 to 5:00) at Rec Center



Wednesday at the RecPlex
from 10am to 12pm

Come play cards, visit, 
and have a good time!

If you have any questions or concerns
Contact Kelsey at teslinrec@teslin.ca or 867-335-4250

Are you in grades 5 to 12 and interested 

in being a part of a really cool girls 

group?

If so then come to the Recreation Centre 

every Friday from 6 – 8pm to take part 

in cool activities,  games  and crafts!

Snacks provided!

Contact Kelsey at  teslinrec@teslin.ca or 

335-4250 if you have questions!

mailto:teslinrec@teslin.ca
mailto:teslinrec@teslin.ca




NEW FEES FOR 

EXERCISE ROOM

1 Time Visit (All ages) $5

Youth/Senior (youth up to 18 years – seniors (55 +)
1 Month $15
3 Months $30
1 Year $120

Adult (18 – 54 years)
1 Month $30
3 Months $60
1 Year $240

Family 
1 Month $45
3 Month $90
1 Year $360

All Youth must be accompanied by an 
adult and an experienced weight room 
user. Family rate includes up to 2 adults & 
2 youth who live in the same household. 

All users must complete an exercise room 
waiver before using the exercise room. 



Gym Schedule
Starting June 24, 2017

Sunday: 12:00pm-5:00pm
Monday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Tuesday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Wednesday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Thursday: 8:00am-9:00pm
Friday: 8:00am-5:00pm
Saturday: Closed

If you have any questions contact the Village of Teslin at 390-2530

YOUTH CLUB
Every Friday in the mezzanine from 8:00 pm to 
10:30 pm 

Grades 7 to 12

Come hang out, play some games and enjoy 
some interesting and different games

Snacks provided!













Recreation Calendar





















1 It wasn't 
always on 
December 25.

Though Christmas celebrates the birth of Jesus Christ, there is no mention of December
25 in the Bible. (Most historians believe he was actually born in the spring.) It wasn't
chosen as the official holiday until the 3rd Century. Some argue that the date was picked
because it coincided with the pagan festival of Saturnalia, celebrating agricultural god
Saturn with partying and gift-giving.

Another Christmas tradition stemming from
Saturnalia was the Christmas tree: During the
winter solstice, branches served as a
reminder of spring — and became the root of
our Christmas tree. The Germans are credited
with first bringing evergreens into their homes
and decorating them, a tradition which made
it's way to the United States in the 1830s. But
it wasn't until Germany's Prince Albert
introduced the tree to the new wife, England's
Queen Victoria, that the tradition took off. The
couple were sketched in front of a Christmas
tree in 1848 — and royal fever did its work.

2 Thank Prince Albert for 
your tree.



3 St. Nick was more 
generous than jolly.

Sure, you probably knew that Santa Claus
came from St. Nicholas, a Christian bishop
living in the fourth century AD. St.
Nicholas gave away his abundant
inheritance to help the needy. He also was
known for good deeds like rescuing sisters
from prostitution. As his legend spread, he
was eventually known by names like as
Sinter Klaas in Dutch — which morphed
into Santa Claus. He's not just
the protector of children, either: St.
Nicholas is also the patron saint of
unmarried women, prisoners, thieves and
pawnbrokers. How's that for a naughty list?

4 Stockings have a funny 
root.

Gift-giving also came from Holland. There, St.
Nicholas' feast day is celebrated December 6
by children leaving out shoes overnight
and finding little gifts from St. Nicolas in the
morning. According to legend, hanging
stockings came from the take of a poor man
who couldn't afford his three daughters
dowries: St. Nick dropped a bag of gold down
their chimney one night so that the eldest
could wed — but it fell into a stocking that
was drying by the fire!



5 Jingle Bells 
was originally 
a Thanksgiving 
song.

James Lord Pierpont, an organist from Savannah, Georgia, first performed a song he wrote,
“The One Horse Open Sleigh," at his church's Thanksgiving concert. The song was re-
published in 1857 and given the title of today. Bonus fact: It's also the first song broadcast
from space. On December 16, 1965, the Gemini 6 crew serenaded Mission Control after
they reported seeing a "red-suited" astronaut.

6 Merrymaking 
used to be 
illegal.

Though the first American batch of eggnog was created by the Jamestown settlers, by the
time the Puritans settled Boston, Christmas was illegal. (The word nog comes from the
word grog; that is, any drink made with rum.) From 1659 to 1681, celebrating the once-
pagan day could cost you a fine of as much as five shillings. And after the Revolutionary
War, the new Congress found the day so unimportant that they held the first session on
Christmas Day, 1789. It wasn't proclaimed a Federal Holiday for nearly another century.



7 Favorite carols 
have complicated 
histories.

The original lyrics to "Hark! The Herald Angel
Sings" were “Hark! How the Welkin ring!"
Pretty catchy, right? (Welkin was an old
English term for heaven.) And though "Silent
Night" was rumored to be a Christmas miracle
by Father Joseph Mohr of Oberndorf, Austria,
whose organ was broken, the truth was less
dramatic: A Catholic priest wrote the poem
"Stille Nacht! Heilige Nacht!" in Mariapfarr,
Austria. Two years later, he transferred to
Mohr's St. Nicholas Church and asked Franz
Gruber to put it to music, which they
performed on Christmas Eve 1818.

And the holiday classic "Santa Claus Is Coming
to Town" has a less jovial history. Songwriter
James "Haven" Gillespie was asked to write a
Christmas song. At the time, he was broke,
jobless, and mourning his brother's recent
death. Despite being overcome with grief, he
found inspiration in the holiday memories he
and his brother had shared.

8 Santa has his own 
zip code.

Every year, letters to Santa Claus
flood post offices across the
world. Some Canadian Post Office
workers even started answering
them — but as more letters
arrived, they set up a special zip
code for Santa as part of a ”Santa
Letter Writing Program” literacy
initiative. The zip code? H0H 0H0.

Source: http://www.goodhousekeeping.com/holidays/christmas-ideas/g2972/surprising-christmas-facts/
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Teslin EMS Meeting & Training is 
scheduled every 1st & 3rd Tuesday of 

the month at the Ambulance Bay

Contact your local EMS supervisor:
Patty Wiseman

390-2101 or 334-3047

Teslin Volunteer Fire Department
TVFD Regular Meeting

is scheduled every
2nd & 4th Tuesday of the month at the 

Village Fire bay.



FIRE

(Teslin Volunteer Fire Department)
390 - 2222

AMBULANCE

(Teslin Health Center)
390 - 4444

POLICE

(RCMP Teslin Detachment)
390 - 5555

Northwestel 1-888-423-2333

ATCO Yukon Electric

Report fallen tree on wire

1-867-633-7000

1-867-633-7039

Report wildfires
1-888-798-FIRE

(3473).

Call 9-1-1 in an emergency

If you or someone else is hurt or in 
danger, phone 9-1-1 to get help from 
RCMP, the fire department or emergency 
medical services (EMS).

Call 9-1-1 when there is:
• a life-threatening emergency or 

medical situation
• a crime in progress
• a fire
• a serious accident
• an exposure to, inhalation or 

swallowing of a poisonous substance

Do not call to test 911. It is working!

EMO facts : TTC and VOT have a joint emergency plan.

Emergency plan working group is a group of Individuals from different agencies in 
Teslin working together to keep our community prepared in case of an emergency.



Thank you very much to all those who

contributed to this month’s issue, and

special thanks to all those who shared

their awesome photos.

To receive an electronic copy of the

Teslin Post and/or if you would like to

have something posted in the monthly

issue, please email: teslinrec@teslin.ca or

admin.teslin@teslin.ca

Any comments, suggestions, ideas, and 

photos are always welcome.

mailto:teslinrec@teslin.ca

